## Law Office of Richard A. Finnigan 2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW Olympia, Washington 98512

Fax (360) 753-6862

Richard A. Finnigan (360) 956-7001 rickfinn@localaccess.com Kathy McCrary, Paralegal (360) 753-7012 kathym@localaccess.com

February 26, 2010

## VIA E-MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY

Mr. David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: Scenic Shores Water Company - First Revision of Sheet No. 24

Canceling Original Sheet No. 24

Dear Mr. Danner:

Enclosed are the original and three copies of the above-referenced tariff sheet. The purpose of this tariff filing is to put into place a requirement that all new construction have an approved backflow prevention device installed to address cross connection control issues. The Company's regulated service is primarily to five acre lots. The experience the Company is facing is that these five acre lots are used as hobby farms or have extensive irrigation systems installed. The Company's belief is that given the size of the lots that are available for construction, it would be prudent to require a backflow prevention device in all new construction.

Since this change in the tariff affects only new construction, a customer notice is not being sent to existing customers. Any new applicant for water service will be told of the requirement prior to any construction taking place.

David Danner February 26, 2010 Page 2 of 2

The undersigned has authority to file tariff pages on behalf of the Company. Please let me know if there are any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely

RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/km Enclosures

cc: Phil Gothro (via e-mail)